
20 August 2024 

[Redacted]
[Redacted]

Dear [Redacted] 

Re: Sale of Gerang Hall 

Thank you for submitting feedback on the proposed sale of the Gerang 

Gerung Memorial Hall.   

At the Council meeting held on Wednesday 24 July 2024, Council 

resolved to dispose of Gerang Gerung Hall and to distribute internal 

memorabilia as per the community requests. 

Council provided an opportunity for the community to submit feedback 

on the proposed sale via Council’s “Have your say” page on the website, 

and to also attend a drop-in session at the hall on 21 May 2024. At the 

close of the consultation period, four submissions were received. The 

majority of attendees who attended the drop-in session were in support 

of the sale due to the limited use for quite a few years.   

Unfortunately, the costs to maintain or repair the Gerang Gerung Hall 

significantly outweighed the use of the hall.  The hall is non-revenue 

generating and approaching its end of life. 

Thank you again for your feedback and your ideas regarding distribution 

of memorabilia, tables, chairs and kitchenware, of which Council will 

consider moving forward. 

If you have any questions or further feedback, please do not hesitate to 

contact Mick Henderson, Manager Assets and Facilities, via email 

mhenderson@hindmarsh.vic.gov.au or telephone 03 5391 4444.  

Yours sincerely 

Monica Revell 

Chief Executive Officer 

Administration 

Centre 

PO Box 250 

92 Nelson Street 

Nhill VIC 3418 

Ph: (03) 5391 4444 

Fax: (03) 5391 1376 

email: 

info@hindmarsh.vic.gov.au 

website: 

www.hindmarsh.vic.gov.au 

ABN 26 550 541 746 

Customer Service 

 Centres 

Jeparit 

10 Roy Street 

JEPARIT VIC 3423 

Ph: (03) 5391 4450 

Fax: (03) 5397 2263 

Dimboola 

101 Lloyd Street 

DIMBOOLA VIC 3414 

Ph: (03) 5391 4452 

Fax: (03) 5389 1734 

Rainbow 

15 Federal Street 

RAINBOW VIC 3424 

Ph: (03) 5391 4451 

Fax: (03) 5395 1436 

mailto:lyrahpark.stud@gmail.com
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20 August 2024 

[Redacted]
[Redacted]

Dear [Redacted] 

Re: Sale of Gerang Hall 

Thank you for submitting feedback on the proposed sale of the Gerang 

Gerung Memorial Hall.   

At the Council meeting held on Wednesday 24 July 2024, Council 

resolved to dispose of Gerang Gerung Hall and to distribute internal 

memorabilia as per the community requests. 

Council provided an opportunity for the community to submit feedback 

on the proposed sale via Council’s “Have your say” page on the website, 

and to also attend a drop-in session at the hall on 21 May 2024. At the 

close of the consultation period, four submissions were received. The 

majority of attendees who attended the drop-in session were in support 

of the sale due to the limited use for quite a few years.   

Unfortunately, the costs to maintain or repair the Gerang Gerung Hall 

significantly outweighed the use of the hall.  The hall is non-revenue 

generating and approaching its end of life. 

Thank you again for your feedback and if Council is happy to return the 

framed 21st birthday key to you.  

If you have any ideas for the distribution of other memorabilia, please do 

not hesitate to contact Mick Henderson, Manager Assets and Facilities, 

via email mhenderson@hindmarsh.vic.gov.au or telephone 03 5391 

4444.  

Yours sincerely 

Monica Revell 

Chief Executive Officer 

Administration 

Centre 

PO Box 250 

92 Nelson Street 

Nhill VIC 3418 

Ph: (03) 5391 4444 

Fax: (03) 5391 1376 

email: 

info@hindmarsh.vic.gov.au 

website: 

www.hindmarsh.vic.gov.au 

ABN 26 550 541 746 

Customer Service 

 Centres 

Jeparit 

10 Roy Street 

JEPARIT VIC 3423 

Ph: (03) 5391 4450 

Fax: (03) 5397 2263 

Dimboola 

101 Lloyd Street 

DIMBOOLA VIC 3414 

Ph: (03) 5391 4452 

Fax: (03) 5389 1734 

Rainbow 

15 Federal Street 

RAINBOW VIC 3424 

Ph: (03) 5391 4451 

Fax: (03) 5395 1436 
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20 August 2024 

[Redacted]
[Redacted]

Dear [Redacted] 

Re: Sale of Gerang Hall 

Thank you for submitting feedback on the proposed sale of the Gerang 

Gerung Memorial Hall.   

At the Council meeting held on Wednesday 24 July 2024, Council 

resolved to dispose of Gerang Gerung Hall and to distribute internal 

memorabilia as per the community requests. 

Council provided an opportunity for the community to submit feedback 

on the proposed sale via Council’s “Have your say” page on the website, 

and to also attend a drop-in session at the hall on 21 May 2024. At the 

close of the consultation period, four submissions were received. The 

majority of attendees who attended the drop-in session were in support 

of the sale due to the limited use for quite a few years.   

Unfortunately, the costs to maintain or repair the Gerang Gerung Hall 

significantly outweighed the use of the hall.  The hall is non-revenue 

generating and approaching its end of life. 

Thank you again for your feedback and if you have any suggestions for 

alternative community facilities for the Kiata and Gerang areas, please 

do not hesitate to contact Mick Henderson, Manager Assets and 

Facilities, via email mhenderson@hindmarsh.vic.gov.au or telephone 03 

5391 4444.  

Yours sincerely 

Monica Revell 

Chief Executive Officer 

Administration 

Centre 

PO Box 250 

92 Nelson Street 

Nhill VIC 3418 

Ph: (03) 5391 4444 

Fax: (03) 5391 1376 

email: 

info@hindmarsh.vic.gov.au 

website: 

www.hindmarsh.vic.gov.au 

ABN 26 550 541 746 

Customer Service 

 Centres 

Jeparit 

10 Roy Street 

JEPARIT VIC 3423 

Ph: (03) 5391 4450 

Fax: (03) 5397 2263 

Dimboola 

101 Lloyd Street 

DIMBOOLA VIC 3414 

Ph: (03) 5391 4452 

Fax: (03) 5389 1734 

Rainbow 

15 Federal Street 

RAINBOW VIC 3424 

Ph: (03) 5391 4451 

Fax: (03) 5395 1436 
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20 August 2024 

[Redacted]
[Redacted]

Dear [Redacted]

Re: Sale of Gerang Hall 

Thank you for submitting feedback on the proposed sale of the Gerang 

Gerung Memorial Hall.   

At the Council meeting held on Wednesday 24 July 2024, Council 

resolved to dispose of Gerang Gerung Hall and to distribute internal 

memorabilia as per the community requests. 

Council provided an opportunity for the community to submit feedback 

on the proposed sale via Council’s “Have your say” page on the website, 

and to also attend a drop-in session at the hall on 21 May 2024. At the 

close of the consultation period, four submissions were received. The 

majority of attendees who attended the drop-in session were in support 

of the sale due to the limited use for quite a few years.   

Unfortunately, the costs to maintain or repair the Gerang Gerung Hall 

significantly outweighed the use of the hall.  The hall is non-revenue 

generating and approaching its end of life. 

Thank you again for your feedback and if you have any suggestions for 

the distribution of memorabilia, please do not hesitate to contact Mick 

Henderson, Manager Assets and Facilities, via email 

mhenderson@hindmarsh.vic.gov.au or telephone 03 5391 4444.  

Yours sincerely 

Monica Revell 

Chief Executive Officer 

Administration 

Centre 

PO Box 250 

92 Nelson Street 

Nhill VIC 3418 

Ph: (03) 5391 4444 

Fax: (03) 5391 1376 

email: 

info@hindmarsh.vic.gov.au 

website: 

www.hindmarsh.vic.gov.au 

ABN 26 550 541 746 

Customer Service 

 Centres 

Jeparit 

10 Roy Street 

JEPARIT VIC 3423 

Ph: (03) 5391 4450 

Fax: (03) 5397 2263 

Dimboola 

101 Lloyd Street 

DIMBOOLA VIC 3414 

Ph: (03) 5391 4452 

Fax: (03) 5389 1734 

Rainbow 

15 Federal Street 

RAINBOW VIC 3424 

Ph: (03) 5391 4451 
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